
February 2017 

From The Editor 
Welcome to the Jayco Jaybirds SA club newsletter.  
Many thanks this month to Jan and Alan for their report, and Peter and 
Pauline for their photos of the February rally. 
Keith Greenlees   Editor (kagreenlees@gmail.com) 

UP COMING EVENTS: 
MARCH 3-5th  WALLEROO NORTH SHORES (88232531) 
Just a reminder that I need to confirm our sites at 
least 4 weeks prior, so please let me know early.  If 
for some reason you are unable to attend at the last 
minute please remember it is necessary for you to let 
me, and the park know about it. We need to be con-
siderate towards the park management to maintain a 
good reputation.  
MARCH 17-19th  PUNYELROO (85702021)The committee thought it would 
be good to have an extra rally in March, when the 
weather is great for caravanning, and so we have added 
this event. The park is on the opposite bank to Swan 
Reach. Again the same applies as with all the rallies, 
please let me know 4-6 weeks prior.  ACC is planning a 
BBQ for us on the Saturday night. More info will be sent 
to the people attending nearer the time. 
Looking Forward: 
APRIL 7-9th LAURA (86632296) Home to the fantastic ice cream Golden 
North. Hopefully we might be able to book a group tour of the factory. This is 
another subsidised BBQ, so you will only need 
salad on the Saturday night. Friday night tea 
will be decided nearer the time as it will be into 
the winter, (this could be a shared meal or the 
pub) depending on the weather.    
Don’t forget if you have any queries please 
contact me either by email hollo-
way_anne@hotmail or phone 0417839536.   



Milang Caravan Park 
Milang 

 
Well our weekend at Milang was fan-
tastic. There were 12 vans in all. On 
the Friday night after happy hour we 
all walked over to the bowls club 
where there was a tea "Special" on. 
Hamburgers or steak sandwich and 
dessert all for $7.50. We were made 
very welcome and everyone was 
friendly.  We all bought raffle tickets 
for a meat tray and other prizes. San-
dra struck lucky and won the meat 
tray. Sandra & I had been jokingly 
saying one of us was going to win. 
Well lucky Sandra ( not what I said on 
the night!!!) Sandra was lucky enough to have another one of her numbers 
called out but alas as she ran up for her prize it turned out to be the wrong 
number. You win some you lose some!! I know I found that hysterically 
funny Sandra but I luvs you really. Peter won a bottle of wine. 
The caravan park provided the club with a large gazebo which came in 
really handy. 
On Saturday people went off on various excursions. Langhorne Creek and a 
food & wine festival. Anne & Don even managed to pick up a crocodile 

pate.!! 
Saturday night the club pro-
vided the meat for a BBQ tea. 
Members provided lots of 
lovely salads. Thanks to Tom 
& Pete for cooking and a spe-
cial thanks to Anne H for the 
wonderful mini sticky date 
puddings. 
The weather was mainly warm 
and sunny but a bit of rain 
came on Saturday night, but 
with the outside camp kitchen  
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and gazebo we didn't have any problems. 
One new couple Joan & Brian came to see what our club was all about so 
we hope they enjoyed themselves enough to join. 
Sunday morning everyone said their goodbyes amidst showers of rain. An-

other successful 
w e e k e n d .                                
Jan & Alan 
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The Committee is pursuing the purchase of tracking devices for caravans. 
The tracking device is placed inside the caravan and once set up will send a 
message to a mobile phone to advise that the caravan is moving. It will then 
continue to send messages advising the gps coordinates so you can track 
where the caravan is. 
The device needs a sim card to send messages. 
A device can be purchased for around  $140 with 
a simple card plan for $5 per year. 
The committee needs to get an indication from 
members of how many members would be inter-
ested in purchasing a tracking device so we can 
obtain a discount price for multiple purchases. 
If you are interested please advise Phil Chandler 
so he can collate numbers 
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Unsubscribe 
If you no longer wish to be on our mailing list, please email: 
 kagreenlees@gmail.com 
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Upcoming Rallies - 2017 
March 3rd - 5th  Wallaroo 
March 17th - 18th  Punyelroo (Swan reach) 

April 7th - 9th  Laura 

May 5th - 7th  McLaren Vale 

June 2nd - 4th  Tanunda 

July     Lunch instead of a rally 

August 4th - 6th  Mount Barker 

September 1st - 3rd Barmera 

October 6th - 8th  Middleton 

November 3rd - 5th Port Vincent 

December   TBA 

Booking into a Rally 
If you wish to participate in any rallies, you will need to :  
 Advise Anne by email or telephone of your intention to participate four 

weeks before the rally date. 
 holloway_anne@hotmail.com 
 Phone: 0417 839 536 
 
 ALSO, should you wish to arrive earlier or depart later than the dates  

booked by the club, you will need to communicate DIRECTLY with the 
caravan park concerned to discuss your dates of arrival and departure.  
Could you please also let Anne know that you have done so? 


